LIVERPOOL DISABLED SUPPORTERS ASSSOCIATION

COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

FRIDAY 7th NOVEMBER 2014 1.00PM

COMMITTEE ATTENDING

Sam Brookes, Ste Cuddy, Steve Evans, Keith Graham (Chairperson), Leigh Hawksworth (Ticketing), Roy Heaney (LFC SC), David Higham, Tommy Hutchinson, Michelle Kirk (EIA), David Smith.
APOLOGIES
Jeanette Evans & Ian Littlewood.
MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MINUTES
· We are currently receiving approximately 50-60 emails per month on the LDSA page.

· The feedback about food in the family park suggests it is not up to standard but the Social Secretary considers it has improved over the past few weeks.

· The Irish supporter who enquired about heating food at games for his son is happy with the current arrangements.
· The light in the entrance to Stanley Park Car Park has now been repaired, but the pothole is still awaiting action.

· The EIA is to mention the above and the horse manure issue in the same area in her post-match meeting.

TICKETING UPDATE
· Basel at home goes on sale next week.

· Ludogorets away indicates there are no wheelchair tickets and there has been no details of ticket prices, but these will be available on request.

· Members sale commences Monday 10th November.

· There is now a new telephone number for disabled enquiries (not ticket sales) - 0151 264 2500.

EIA UPDATE
· The proposed new LDSA President has accepted the offer but has stated he will not be available for the Christmas Dinner. It was proposed that we ask Roy Evans to stay on as president until the Player of the Year Dinner next May when we can introduce the new President at that time.

· The club shop has agreed that the EIA and Membership Secretary can purchase the prizes for the Christmas Dinner raffle as and when required.

· Signed merchandise for dinner nights has been agreed by the club.

· 6 invitations are to be given out for the dinner to members of the LFC Ladies football team and the Academy squad.

· Padding around the back of the goalposts is causing an obstruction to fans who sit behind the goals area.
· An incident after the home game with Real Madrid resulted in some fans getting panicked by the crush caused by a foreign cameramen setting up alongside the Main Stand resulting in a limited walking area. Measures are now put in place to ensure this doesn’t happen again.

MEMBERSHIP
· 5 new members have joined the LDSA this month.

SOCIAL
· The entertainment is booked and plans are at an advanced stage. Next step is the seating plan when numbers are confirmed on shortly. 
AOB
· The Membership Secretary is to arrange to send Christmas cards to a selected number of dignitaries.
· Samantha is to arrange to order an initial 250 business cards.
NEXT MEETING
· Friday 5th December 2014. The relevant lounge has already been booked.
If any members have any queries or comments about these minutes, please feel free to contact us by emailing LDSA@liverpoolfc.com or by contacting us on our LDSA telephone number 07592 839 931. All calls will be either answered or your message recorded. The membership secretary will attempt to respond to all calls as soon as possible.
